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3.1 – Readout of AUKUS Joint Steering Group Meetings 

December 17, 2021 

The read-out of the two Joint Steering Group meetings published by the UK provided 

more detail on AUKUS deliberations than previous documents. According to the 

readout, the Joint Steering Groups met on separate days in Washington, D.C., to 

discuss each of the two AUKUS lines of effort. Most notable was the additional 

information on the advanced capabilities line of effort. From this document and the 

subsequently produced fact sheets, we can see that hypersonics and counter-

hypersonics, electronic warfare, innovation, and information sharing were all added to 

this line of effort. 



Readout of AUKUS Joint Steering Group 

Meetings 

Australia, the United Kingdom and the United States of America recently held the inaugural 
meetings of the AUKUS Trilateral Joint Steering Groups. 

Australia, the United Kingdom and the United States of America recently held the inaugural 
meetings of the AUKUS Trilateral Joint Steering Groups, which were established as part of 
the governance structure of AUKUS in September 2021. The Joint Steering Group for 
Advanced Capabilities met on December 9 and the Joint Steering Group for Australia's 
Nuclear-Powered Submarine Program met on December 14. Both meetings were held at the 
Pentagon. 

The delegations reaffirmed the Leaders' vision that was laid out in September 2021 and 
discussed the intensive work underway across the governments and the significant progress 
made in the three months since the announcement of AUKUS. 

The meetings were productive and the participants outlined next steps to continue the 
positive trajectory in implementation. 

During the Joint Steering Group meeting on Advanced Capabilities, participants identified 
opportunities for collaboration on a range of critical capabilities and technologies. They 
committed to significantly deepen cooperation and enhance interoperability, and in so doing 
strengthen security and stability in the Indo-Pacific region and beyond. In particular, 
participants committed to finalising a program of work in relation to advanced capabilities 
by early 2022. Beyond the four initial areas of focus outlined in the Joint Leaders' Statement 
on AUKUS-cyber capabilities, artificial intelligence, quantum technologies, and additional 
undersea capabilities-participants also discussed other additional capabilities and agreed to 
identify potential opportunities for collaboration in those areas. 






